
 

                                     
 
 
Tom McClellan 
DMV Administrator 
1905 Lana Ave NE 
Salem, OR 97314 
 

January 7, 2013 
 
Dear  Tom,  
 
As part of our research for legislation we are having drafted that may impact DMV we would like to ask 
several questions.  We would request a rapid response as this information will be distributed to 
legislators and their committees. 
 
Odometer legislation: 
How many complaints have been given to DMV regarding odometer fraud in the last 5 years? 
 
How many civil penalties have been issued in the last 5 years? 
 
Please list for us odometer complaints by complainant, and how many violations of the odometer law 
were involved in the complaint and any investigation that ensued. 
 
Notice of Sale legislation: 
How many civil penalties have been issued during the last 5 years for a violation of the requirement to 
notify DMV of the sale of an Oregon titled vehicle in dealer stock? 
 
How many, if any, penalties have been assessed and collected of violations of the notice of sale 
requirement for non-dealers in the last 5 years? 
 
 
Thank you in advance for your assistance in this information request. 
 
 
Respectfully,  
 
 
Monty King 
President 
OVDA and OPSA 
 
 
 



 
 


